


In addition, the proposed new boundaries split the urban service area developed by 

Strathcona County. As part of Strathcona County's Municipal Development Plan 20-2017, 

urban and rural service areas were defined. As written, the proposal would split this area in 

half. Strathcona County has established a growth node, Bremner, in the urban service area 

that is expected to have a significant amount of population growth. This split in the urban 

service area may make it difficult to service the municipalities' population. The separation of 

Strathcona County and Fort Saskatchewan, as well as splitting the Urban Service Area within 

Strathcona County would appear to be counter to the principles that are designed to guide 

this process. 

Strathcona County would like to propose that the Commission consider revising the 

proposed boundaries to maintain the historic and clear connections between Fort 

Saskatchewan and Strathcona County. A method for this would be for the southern border 

of the electoral district to start at Township Rd 520 and to extend out as far East as the 

commission deemed appropriate. The eastern border would then extend to the North until 

reaching the North Saskatchewan River. Given the population amounts of Sherwood Park 

and Fort Saskatchewan, as well as the rural population in the area, it is likely that the 

population for the riding would be very close to the provincial quota and certainly within the 

25% margin provided for in the legislation. 

In the event that the above change request cannot be accommodated, Strathcona County 

would urge the Commission to unify the Urban Service Area within Strathcona County, as 

laid out in Municipal Development Plan 20-2017, within a single electoral district. The 

change in population would easily remain within the 25% range provided for the in the 

legislation and would not require a series of cascading changes through the rest of the 

Commission's work. 

In addition to this letter, a representative from Strathcona County will be present at the 

Commission's meeting in Vegreville to present our position. We appreciate the opportunity 

to do so. I look forward to continuing to work collaboratively with you and the rest of the 

Commission on this. If your staff require further information, please have them contact 

Darrell Reid, Chief Commissioner, at 780-464-8100. 

ave Anderson 

Deputy Mayor 
Strathcona County 

cc: Strathcona County Council 
Darrell Reid, Chief Commissioner 


